Minutes for the Public Library Division (PLD)
Annual Business Meeting of April 2, 2009
Present:
Marie Baldo, Robin Beerbower, Michele Caldwell, Mary Colgan-Bennetts, Diedre Conkling, Todd Dunkelberg, Abigail Elder, Rob Everett, Reita Fackerell, Lynn Frost, Cindy Gibbon, Ed House, Amy Hutchinson, Su Ikeda, June Knudson, Max Leek, Louise Meyers, Steph Miller, Buzzy Nielsen, Carol Reich, Gary Sharp, Steve Skidmore, Barbara Thompson, Carol Uhte, Gayle Waiss, Monica Weyhe, Colleen Winters.
PLD chair Robin Beerbower called the meeting to order at the Salem Conference Center  at 5:30 PM on April 2.
A quorum of at least twenty-five members was established.

Approval of Minutes
Colleen moved and Su seconded to approve the PLD Board meeting minutes of March 6, 2009.  Ayes: all.  
By-laws Revision
Steve Skidmore reviewed the proposed changes in the PLD by-laws (see attachment).  Ed House moved and Gary Sharp seconded to approve the changes in the PLD by-laws as proposed.  Ayes: all.
Standards for Oregon Public Libraries

The PLD Board is currently revising the “Governance” standards.  There has been discussion about amending the opening sentence of that section of the standards as follows (added language is in italics):
“Governance standards ensure that each Oregon public library shall be legally established and publicly funded and publicly managed, shall be responsive to the community served, and shall have policies and procedures in place to establish competent library management and lawful employment practices.”

Please let PLD Board members know of your sentiments on this added language.
Buzzy Nielsen offered to help with the revision of the technology standards. 

Technology Petting Zoo Workshop

Su Ikeda distributed bookmarks promoting the “Technology Petting Zoo” workshop planned for November 13 at the Tualatin Public Library.  
New PLD Board Members Needed
Robin encouraged those in attendance to consider standing for election of the PLD Board.  Louise Meyers (Stayton Public Library) and Monica Weyhe  (Hillsboro Public Library) expressed interest in serving on the Board.  
Financial Report
Robin distributed the financial statement for PLD as of February 28, 2009. PLD has $8,528.52 in its Enterprise Fund.  
Pre-Conference
Attendance at all 2009 OLA pre-conferences was low this year due to the state of the economy in Oregon.  We had approximately 25 in attendance for the PLD pre-conference on recorded books.  

PLD Scholarship to Attend Public Library Association Conference
The 2010 PLA Conference will be held in Portland.  Robin suggested that we use a portion of our enterprise fund balance to fund one or two $500 scholarships for PLD members to attend the PLA Conference.  Carol moved and Reita seconded to discuss at the next PLD Board meeting the possible funding of one or two scholarships for OLA members who work in Oregon public libraries to attend the 2010 PLA Conference in Portland.  Ayes: all.  
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:03 PM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Stephen Skidmore

Secretary
